
Tribute from Gary Smallman

“I joined Ilford AC when I was 15 years old. I first met John and he instantly gave me advice
on my running. He never stopped giving me advice since I left in 2007. I won’t forget the
amount of times he gave me physio on my bad hamstring and always saw the positive in
people. See you another time John. ” Gary Smallman


